Tongaat Hulett’s response to death of striking worker at its Mafambisse Sugar Plantation, Mozambique

Tongaat Hulett Group (South African firm which is main shareholder in Mafambisse Sugar Plantation) sent the statement below to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre in response to the following item:

 - Mozambique: One Dead in Strike At Sugar Plantation http://allafrica.com/stories/200707170747.html

31 July 2007

Tongaat Hulett regrets the death of one of its employees during labour unrest on Monday morning 16 July 2007 at the Mafambisse sugar factory in Mozambique.  From reports the Company has in its possession as well as from its own observations, events escalated quickly last Monday to the point where the local police commandant felt it necessary to intervene in order to protect other employees as well as damage to property.  As regrettable as the incident is, it should be noted that at the time of incident the situation was under the jurisdiction and control of the local police.

Statement issued by Mr. Rosario Cumbi, executive director Azucareira de Mozambique

